
Hamiota Elementary School celebrated 

the 40th Anniversary of Terry Foxõs      

Marathon of Hope on September 30.  We 

are proud to be continuing the legacy of 

one of our greatest heroes. All donations 

must be online this year. Please join us 

and support this wonderful cause by    

donating to:                                            

http://www.terryfox.ca/HamiotaElementary.                  

Together, we can all make a difference! 

Hamiota Schools  

Hamiota Collegiate  

And weõre off and running! As our Principal, Bruce Coulter said in our newsletter, òSeptember 8 and 9 will be two days that I 

will not forget anytime soon.ó We missed these kids the past five months! For many, returning to school this year has been 

exciting, yet anxious experience.  Staff, as well as students, werenõt sure what school would look like. Our routine looks a 

little different; we take everything a bit slower now because we have a few extra steps. The big rush that we are used to at 

the beginning and end of the day has eased through our social distancing and hand sanitizing practices. This is one of the 

many positive things weõve experienced. We have had to reflect on every aspect of our routines and it has been interesting 

to see where we can tweak things to make life run a bit smoother. Students have been taking advantage of the great weath-

er outside during their breaks, still needing to social distance, but getting a chance to run around and have fun. 

Grades 6- 9 come every day all day, as well as the Grade 12s.  The 10s and 11s are here every other day but are expected 

to work from home on their non-instructional days. Our staff and students have adapted amazingly. Teachers in middle years 

now travel to the students so each class stays in the same room for the day. You will now see the teachers travelling the 

halls with their own trollies taking their supplies with them. 

Another change for us is that we are pausing all extra curricular activities, including sports and our annual fall supper.  This 

decision is made by the Division through consultation with public health guidelines and Principals. However, our Student 

council is determined to make this year great and are busy coming up with safe activities for everyone.  

We welcomed some new staff this year.  Ms. Chichlowski has joined us to teach Grade 6 and Mrs. Mitchell is back teaching 

middle years French and some Art classes. 

We look forward to see what the year holds for us.  Please follow us on social media,  

Instagram: hamiotacollegiate, hcistudentcouncil, Hamiota_Band 

Twitter: @HamiotaSchools, @in_philanthropy for our Youth in Philanthropy group, @HamiotaB for our Band program. 
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This year, like many other things, Hamiota 

Elementaryõs book fair will look very different. 

We are excited to offer a virtual book fair this 

year from November 2nd until November 

15th.  Orders can be made online using our 

online store and will be shipped directly to your post office box. 

Shipping is $6 for orders under $35. Purchases over $35, will   

receive free shipping.  On November 4th from 6pm-8pm, a special 

family night will offer free shipping on orders of any amount.  

Hosting a book fair is a great way for our school to earn scholastic 

rewards that we can use to purchase library and classroom books 

and tools. Last year alone, we earned over $1200 in books and 

tools from our 2019 book fair!  This is a great way to start some 

Christmas shopping while supporting our school.  From now until 

November 2nd, you can preview some of the books and then pur-

chases can be made starting on the 2nd.  We are excited to be 

able to offer our book fair to the entire community. We thank you in 

advance for supporting this event and for putting books into the 

hands of our students!  The website can be found at                 

https://bookfairs -canada.myshopify.com/pages/5149250  If you 

have any questions, please email me at ejohns@pwsd.ca or call me 

at (204) 842-2823.  

Thank you, 

Erin Johns 

Hamiota Elementary Librarian 

https://bookfairs-canada.myshopify.com/pages/5149250
mailto:ejohns@pwsd.ca


Hamiota & District Sports Complex  

RETURN TO PLAY PROTOCOLS         

October 8, 2020 

The Board of Directors of the Hamiota & 

District Sports Complex (HDSC) have 

prepared and approved the following 

protocols in order to commence the 

2020 / 2021 hockey and curling       

seasons in compliance with Manitoba 

Health Restoring Safe Services       

guidelines/Public Orders regulations and 

the governing sport bodies. 

It is the Boardõs goal to have all who 

wish, be able to participate in their    

chosen activity in a safe and enjoyable 

manner. 

All who choose to enter HDSC will per-

form self screening prior to entry.      

Specific details will be posted at any  

entrances and can be obtained at 

https://sharedhealthmb.ca/covid19/

screening-tool/  

If you or any household member is     

experiencing any symptoms of COVID 19 

you must stay home. 

HDSC will have signage and directional 

markers reminding patrons of physical 

distancing guidelines, traffic flow, hand 

hygiene and cough etiquette. 

Communications Officer 

Each team or user group of the facility 

will appoint a Communications Officer 

who will be responsible to ensure all  

updated and relevant information is 

passed on to everyone within their     

jurisdiction 

The appointed individual will be          

responsible for monitoring all relevant 

updates from the public health authority 

and from their governing sport body,  

ensuring teams are following the Return 

to Play Guidelines set for their activity, 

tracking attendance at all team events 

and ensuring any Covid-19 cases are 

reported as required by the provincial 

health authority 

The Communication Officer will host an 

initial meeting with parents/participants 

to review how programming will look and 

allow them to ask questions (either in 

person or virtually). Topics to be         

discussed at this meeting should       

include: 

Mandatory screening 

Facility/sport organization/league      

protocols for spacing/limit (Sport       

organizations should make available 

relevant facility information for all 

leagues and teams to communicate 

through the Communication Officer) 

Team attendance 

Execution of on-ice sessions 

Player arrival/departure 

Steps to practicing proper hygiene 

Protocol for participants that are feeling 

unwell 

Care and Control  

Entrance will be through the marked 

doors on the main entrance.  

Exit will be designated depending on the 

area occupied.  

· Upon arrival, all coaches/instructors/

participants are to use the hand        

sanitizer located in the main lobby.  

· Participants will be able to enter the 

facility 30 minutes before their ice time.  

· Coaches/Instructors/Participants must 

adhere to all guidelines current to the 

date of usage as outlined in the Province 

of Manitobaõs Restoring Safe Services 

Guidelines and their Provincial Sport  

Association guidelines (if applicable).  

· Coaches/Instructors are to provide a 

Sign in/Sign out sheet that is legible and 

includes the names of all coaches/

instructors/participants. Each facility 

user will be required to keep a list of the 

members of their group and contact  

information for 21 days to ensure       

appropriate public health follow-up can 

take place if a participant is exposed to 

Covid-19.  

· Each session to have an adult           

supervisor off the ice to ensure physical 

distancing protocol and traffic flow 

guidelines are being followed. 

· One parent or caregiver per child      

allowed for small children (10 & under) 

needing assistance with equipment etc. 

They are to report to designated viewing 

area immediately after children are 

dressed.  

· Bench area will be wiped down and  

disinfected after each session.  

· High contact surfaces will be cleaned 

and sanitized by facility staff after each 

block session. If additional sanitization is 

desired during your block session ð   

users are welcome to do so with their 

own supplies. 

· Dry-land training must be done outside  

· Participants are encouraged to come 

dressed 

Curling locker rooms will be closed. 

Teams will arrive at the venue(s) dressed 

to play. Shoes will be changed at the 

designated sheet.  

Capacities  

Maximum people in the Hamiota and 

District Sports Complex shall be 150 

Note: The sound room and skate    

sharpening room will be under the con-

trol of minor hockey and will remain 

locked at all times. 

Exiting the Building  

Participants must exit the facility 30 

minutes after their session. All users are 

to remove their equipment and leave the 

facility as quickly as possible so that the 

areas can be cleaned and sanitized.  

· After the session is over and              

participants are ready to leave, the 

Coach/Instructor will:  

- Sign out each participant;  

- ensure the exit pathway is free of other 

Users;  

- Escort the participants out of the facility 

adhering to social distancing protocols;  

- Hand in the Sign In/Sign Out Sheet to 

the Arena Office.  

HDSC is not responsible for any fines 

incurred by users or spectators for not 

following the Manitoba Health Restoring 

Safe Services guidelines/Public Orders 

as well as the Return to Play guidelines 

provided by the User Groupõs provincial 

sport body (if applicable).  
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A Moment For Families with Pastor Orland    
In Ezekiel 34:12 we read òI will rescue them 

from all the places where they were scattered. 

òIn Ezekielõs day, Godõs people were suffering under ruthless 

and careless leadership. As a result, the people were scattered 

all over the face of the earth.  But the Lord promised that He 

would rescue His children then, and this promise still holds true 

for us as followers of Jesus today. Life these last few months 

has been difficult and filled with uncertainty. Life may seem 

overwhelming today but just as  Godõs people were rescued, we 

can turn to Jesus today. As believers in Jesus we know we have 

a Rescuer. In Ezekiel 34:11, the Bible says, òI will myself will 

search for my sheep and look after them.ó   
When we feel like life is about to overwhelm us we can turn to 

the Lord Jesus Christ!  He promises to rescue us and look after 

us.  1 Thessalonians 3:13 says this, òMay he strengthen your 

hearts so that you will be blameless and holy in the presence 

of our God and Father when our Lord Jesus comes with all his 

holy ones.ó So when you feel panicked, when you feel hopeless 

and helpless, reach out to the Lord in prayer and turn all your 

fears over to Him. His peace will fill your heart and anxiety will 

leave. The bible says to ôbe still and know that I am Godõ.  

When we reach out to God in prayer, we find the strength and 

serenity we so desperately need. God delights in caring for His 

children. Reach out to Him today!   

Till next month, stay safe! Pastor Orland  
We are back in our church building. The Manitoba Government 

has allowed faith groups to meet at 30% capacity of regular 

seating. Our celebration service starts at 11 AM. You can also 

join us online by connecting to our Face Book page. There are 

further instructions on our webpage.  

Adult Sunday School- Starts at 10 AM- 10:45.  

Childrenõs church for the kids is on every Sunday!      
Communion- due to the Covid-19 crisis many are not able cele-

brate communion. As a pastor I am available through the week 

if you would like to celebrate communion together. Just call, 

text, or email and we can schedule a time during the week!   
Connect with a letter- Go to our website and sign up for our 

monthly newsletter to be received by mail.   
Connect with a Nightly Devotional-Need a little devotional be-

fore you turn in for the night? Catch Pastor Orlandõs evening 

devotionals on Cornerstone Family Worship Centreõs Face Book 

Page and his page.   
Youth Ministry- Triple Threat Youth Will be starting Friday Oct. 

16. We will be joining the youth group in Virden and heading to 

Maryfield for a Haybale Maze. WE will be leaving the church at 

5:00 PM. Please bring your mask. Cost is 10.00.    
Worship through Giving and Offerings!  Thank you for your con-

tinued generosity. The bible says that God loves a cheerful giv-

er!  You can give online through e-transfer or pay pal, or you 

can send your offering in through the mail or drop it off at Cor-

nerstone Family Worship Centre.   Check out our website for 

instructions. https://cornerstonehamiota.wixsite.com/

cornerstonefamily   

Church Updates  

Hamiota United Church will resume church      

services on November 1st at 10:00 a.m.    

Thanksgiving has come and gone and though we 

weren't able to celebrate as a church family, we 

are thankful for having  the friendship of phone calls. We are 

thankful for Jamie Bradshaw our Pastoral care supervisor, 

who is available to our area for phone call visits and prayer 

requests. We are thankful for the many people who help;   

especially to all the donors as the bills still have to be 

paid. Our fall canvas will start in November.  

The Hamiota United Church Thrift Shop summer merchandise 

was removed and fall and winter clothing moved in.            

September saw a steady stream of customers. We even    

hosted two days of  half price. We have put out the Halloween  

costumes. We have started a collectable section, so come and 

see what bargain you can get. Our miscellaneous section  

overflowed to outside but with the weather changing we will 

not be able to set articles outside. Please keep in mind we 

prefer clean clothing, toys,  and a few miscellaneous articles, 

don't bring us your whole kitchen. Come visit us on a Tuesday 

or Friday as we put out new articles on those days . We have 

over 12 boxes of Christmas items waiting for the season to 

change so there are always things on the move.                

Rosalie A. Beamish 



Fall is definitely in the air now 

but the weather is still good 

for getting outdoors. Enjoy it 

while we can. 

The telephone number for 

booking appointments has not 

been released for our area yet 

but watch for the poster at the 

Community Billboard at the 

Post Office or feel free to call 

my office for the number. My 

office number is 204 764-

2658.   

The Hamiota Flu Clinics are 

once again happening at the 

community hall and this yearsõ 

dates are November 6, 2020,  

November 12, 2020 and No-

vember 25, 2020.   Please 

ensure to book your appoint-

ments and take your Manitoba 

Health cards with you. Masks 

will also be mandatory.   The 

toll free appointment line 

phone number is 1 -877-646-

3888.  The phone lines open 

October 14, 2020  

If anyone needs an updated 

ERIK kit for their fridge or 

would like a copy of the Sen-

iors Guide, please donõt hesi-

tate to call me @ 204 764-

2658 and I would be happy to 

provide you with these items  

Also donõt forget I have some 

medical/mobility aids in my 

office that have been          

graciously donated by seniors 

or their family members that I 

would be happy to borrow to 

whoever needs them for what-

ever length of time they need 

it.  This includes indoor walk-

ers, bath chairs, toilet rails, 

toilet seat risers, 4-legged 

cane, big button telephone, 

etc.  If I have it, you can bor-

row it, once again just call my 

office (204) 764-2658 and I 

would be happy to help out. 

Just for information, if you are 

thinking of moving to Park 

Residence or Lilac Residence 

before winter sets in call Barb 

Cumming at 204 764-2175 

for Park Residence and the 

Business office at Hamiota 

Health Centre for Lilac Resi-

dence at 204 764-2412. 

I hope everyone has a great 

Thanksgiving weekend and 

filled up on turkey and pump-

kin pie.  I know we all have 

much to be thankful for so 

enjoy.     
If you need any information, 

please contact the office: 
Karen Johnson ð Seniors   

Resource Coordinator 

Phone #: 204-764-2658 
E-mail: hamiotasen-

iorsinc@gmail.com 
Location: 166 Lilac Ave, Suite 

#30 in Park Residence 

Hamiota Oakview Seniors  
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Endow Manitoba 24 Hour Giving Challenge  

Nov. 9ñ15, 2020 

(see insert) 
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Fall Supper                     

Sunday Nov 15/20 

Take out Roast Beef Supper   

Pick up at the Hamiota Sports Complex 

Delivery Available within town limits. 

Pick up times:  5:00, 5:30, and 6:00 p.m. 

$17.50/person  

For more info or to order tickets call: 

LeeAnn Haggarty 204-764-2173 

Teresa Lowe 431-541-1195 

Myrna Schweitzer 204-764-2604 

Kathy Brooks 204-365-0833  

Lori Lockhart 204-764-2429  

Ticket Deadline Nov 12/20  

This is a Fundraiser put on by the Hamiota Ladies  

Raising Funds. All proceeds will be donated to 

local charities.         

Hamiota Co-op 

Hamiota  Co-op recently        

presented the Hamiota Golf 

Club with a $1,900.00 donation 

to repair cart shed roofs.       

Pictured on the left is Kyle    

Feschuk from Hamiota Co-op 

presenting Tom Mollard,       

President of the Hamiota 

Golf Club with the cheque. 

Hamiota Lions Club  

After a Covid hiatus Hamiota Lions are back in action.   

We are continuing with the potato sale. Please pre-order 

red or yellow 50lb bags priced at $25.00/bag by con-

tacting Lion Dwayne Campbell at 204 764 2746 or 764 

2744.  The birthday and anniversary calendar is also in the works. Con-

tact Lion Ryan Hamilton (home # 204 764 2760 or cell # 204 764 

0880) if you would like to be added to the 2021 calendar.  The Hamio-

ta Lions are always collecting lead acid batteries.  If you would like to 

donate one or more please drop them off at the Hamiota landfill and 

eco centre, or contact Lion Murray Mathison at 204 412 1002.  

 The Lions are still raising funds for the planned playground upgrade.  

We are currently halfway to our goal.  The first of two structures is on 

order and will be placed where the spiral slide is currently located.   

The Fish Fry is postponed to Spring 2021 at the earliest and Chase the 

Ace is postponed month to month.  Notice of resumption will be posted 

in the future.  

Congratulations to Kiara Kirk on earning the Lions 2020 bursary of 

$500.00.  

Your local Lions club is always looking for dynamic community-minded 

individuals that would like to be part of the service to our community 

and the world.  If this sounds like something you would be interested in 

please contact Lion Dwayne Campbell or Lion Ryan Hamilton at the 

above numbers. 

Sunday's: Restorative Yoga at 1:30 p.m. 

Monday's: Hot Yoga at 7:00 p.m. 

Tuesdayõs: Fitness Class with Nancy Strachan 

at 9:30 a.m., Meditation Class with Marcy    

Harrison at 1:30 p.m. and Hot Yoga at 7:00p.m. 

Wednesdayõs: Gentle Yoga at 10:30 a.m. and 

Boot Camp with Danielle Carter at 5:30 p.m. 

and Zumba at 7:00 p.m. 

Thursdayõs: Restorative Yoga at 10:30 a.m. and  

1:30 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. Massage Class 

Saturdayõs: Slow Flow with Kristen Falk at 9:30 

a.m. and Family Yoga at 10:45 a.m.  

Around Town 


